


A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday January 18, 2018, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the meeting to order at 7:01PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Led by Dr. Teehan. 

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

None.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: QUARRY ROAD LAYOUT

Ms. Baker informed the Board that this agenda item requires a vote to layout Quarry Road as a Public Way.  Ms. Baker stated that the Board needs to take action for Mr. Mammone to continue moving forward with this process.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board layout of Quarry Road as a Public Town Way in the location shown on the plan entitled “Street acceptance plan, C – 2, Quarry Rd., Dedham, MA 02026” as prepared by CivilView, Inc., dated June 22, 2017 and file a copy of its vote and the layout plan with the Town Clerk forthwith; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler stated that as he understands, the next step would be a warrant article at the May Town Meeting

Ms. Baker stated that she believes so.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR NON-EXCLUSIVE LOADING ZONE (MILTON STREET)

Ms. Baker informed the Board that in front of them a letter from Mr. MacKay, a property owner on Milton Street. Ms. Baker stated that this matter is before the Board, as Street Commissioners and with your action can be sent to the Engineering Department for study and recommendation back to the Board. 
Mr. Guilfoyle moved to push this request to the Engineering Department for study and recommendation back to the Board; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. 

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Baker if the process was to send this matter to the Engineering Department for further review and recommendation back to the Board.

Ms. Baker answered yes and added that if the Board accepts the Engineering Department’s recommendation, they amend the traffic rules and regulations to reflect the changes.

Mr. Butler stated that for the benefit of the Public, Engineering is being asked to look at this this as one of the tenants going in the building is an adult day health provider.  Mr. Butler added that they’re looking for the drop off zone for the vans, so the seniors have a shorter walk into the facility.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

Minutes Approval – 11/30/17

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Drainlayer’s License Renewals

Hayes Excavating
P.O. Box 93
Foxboro, MA

C.C Construction, Inc.
P.O. Box 1493
South Dennis, MA  02660

Susi & Dimascio Co., Inc.
222 Providence Street
Hyde Park, MA  02136

Colantuoni Bros. Equipment Corp.
77 Davis Avenue
Norwood, MA  02062
Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM DEDHAM COUNTRY DAY SCHOOL FOR A 1 DAY COMMON VICTUALLER LICENSE, A TRANSIENT VENDOR LICENSE AND PERMISSION FOR A BAN ON PARKING, SATURDAY MAY 5, 2018, FROM 8AM – 5PM, AS NOTED IN THEIR WRITTEN REQUEST, FOR THEIR ANNUAL FAIR

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE DEDHAM COMMUNITY HOUSE FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE FOR THEIR 10TH ANNUAL WINTER ESCAPE FUNDRAISER, FRIDAY MARCH 2, 2018, 7PM – 11PM TO BE HELD AT THE COMMUNITY HOUSE

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE MOTHER BROOK ARTS AND COMMUNITY CENTER FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE, FEBRUARY 3, 2018, 7PM – 11:30PM FOR A FUNDRAISER

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

GIFT ACCEPTANCE

$1000 Gift from the Afternoon Club for the Upkeep and Beautification of the Endicott Estate

Mr. MacDonald moved to accept the $1000 with gratitude; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR TRAFFIC CALMING ON FORD STREET

Ms. Baker informed the Board that they received a request from a resident of Ford Street to look into traffic calming measures that may be available as a result of cut through traffic. Ms. Baker added that this matter comes before the Board as Street Commissioners and the recommendation is for the Board to vote to forward it to the Engineering Department for study and recommendation back to the Board.

Mr. MacDonald moved to forward the matter to Engineering for study of the traffic patterns on Ford Street; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern stated that he had a quick conference with the Town’s Owners Project Manager (OPM) for the Ames Schoolhouse/Town Hall.  Mr. Kern went on to talk about the difficulties with the scheduling at the Ames Schoolhouse/Town Hall. Mr. Kern also mentioned details regarding the bond.  Mr. Kern informed all that there has been some back and forth between the architect and the general contractor. Mr. Kern stated that Mr. Votta (OPM) has provided a daily work level document that is pretty much the same as the previous week.

Mr. Votta stated that there was a welder on the third floor	and a fire started and smoldered. Mr. Votta added that fortunately there were some people still in the building they noticed the fire. The Fire Department came over and tore walls down and extinguished it. Mr. Votta continued, saying that the next day the Fire Chief came over and reviewed all the safety features of the building and all the smoke detectors were checked.  Mr. Votta informed the Board that the building is secure now and everything has been tested.

Dr. Teehan asked if there was a detail round-the-clock now. 

Mr. Votta answered no, only when there is welding. Mr. Votta added that there is only one more welding operation left.  Mr. Votta added that he along with Chief Spillane and the general contractor went through the procedures to make sure that this incident won’t happen again.

Mr. Votta referred to the packet that was given to the Board.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Votta how the carpenters were doing.

Mr. Votta informed all that there is a crew of about 14 to 16 rough carpenters, which includes the tapers and drywallers that come under that category. Mr. Votta added that there are 4 to 5 finish carpenters. 

Mr. Guilfoyle asked how they were doing regarding the mechanicals.

Mr. Votta informed all that the MEPs (mechanical, electrical, plumbing and fire protection) are averaging 95% complete.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Votta if the ShotCrete will be done soon.

Mr. Votta answered that the ShotCrete will be done Friday.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board was a given a schedule two weeks ago that gave them reservations regarding its effectiveness. Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Votta if there ahead or behind that schedule.

Mr. Votta answered that the schedule has fallen behind.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Votta if that is because of staffing issues still.

Mr. Votta answered that there are still a tremendous amount of structural repairs to do but they do have adequate manpower. 

Dr. Teehan asked if the project is adequately staffed by we keep calling behind.  

Mr. Votta stated that they are repairing and redoing mistakes that should’ve been done correctly in this way the first place.

Dr. Teehan asked where we are in the big picture.

Mr. Votta stated that he does not believe the contractor is going to meet the February 15 date.

PUBLIC HEARING – CELLCO PARTNERSHIP D/B/A VERIZON WIRELESS – INSTALLATION OF WIRELESS ANTENNA ON EXISTING POLE ON NEEDHAM STREET

Daniel Klasnick – Attorney representing Verizon Wireless was present before the Board.

Mr. Clancy stated that after meeting with Dedham’s Economic Development Director and the Town Manager’s Office he filed a petition for a grant of location to install an additional small cell location here in the Town of Dedham. Mr. Klasnick provided the Board with a cover letter that described what Verizon Wireless is attempting to accomplish. Mr. Clancy continued, saying that in addition he included a set of plans depicting the proposed small cell pole attachment as well as a letter of authorization from EverSource the pole owner.

Mr. Klasnick reminded the Board that last summer Verizon Wireless initially came before them to request grant of location for four separate locations here in the Town of Dedham. Mr. Klasnick informed all that all of them are installed and operational. Mr. Klasnick continued, saying that as Verizon Wireless continues to evaluate its network requirements and they could very well be a need for additional locations.  Mr. Klasnick stated that Verizon Wireless is proposing to do is to install one additional small cell location and this particular one would be located on Needham Street and the Wine Rock Rotary, in the proximity of 195 Needham St.  Mr. Klasnick informed all that the canister style antenna has a 12 inch diameter and is 38.7 inches in height, which gets mounted to the top of the existing utility pole. Mr. Klasnick stated that in addition to installing the canister antenna, Verizon Wireless would also install remote radio heads, which process the signals.  Mr. Klasnick continued, saying that there is cabling installed and EverSource requires Verizon Wireless to establish a new electrical service as well as having a new electrical meter installed. Mr. Klasnick informed all that the purpose of these facilities is to target particular areas where Verizon Wireless’ engineers have assessed that there is an overload of capacity requirements.

Mr. Keogh, being a Verizon employee, recused himself from further discussion and vote.

Jim Macioce – 68 Cunningham Road

Mr. Macioce asked Mr. Klasnick why they decided on the installation spot.

Mr. Klasnick informed all that the process Verizon Wireless goes through to identify the locations, starts with the radio frequency engineers, who examined data to help determine strength of signals.  Mr. Klasnick added that one 95 Needham St. was identified as having a low signal strength.

Mr. Butler asked where the other approved locations were.

Mr. Klasnick informed all that the sites previously approved were 69 Allied drive, 124 Quabish Road, 110 Elm St. in the fourth was on Route 1 across from Panera.

Hartmut Lustig – 50 Deer Path Road

Mr. Lustig asked why Verizon Wireless was required to get a permit.

Mr. Klasnick answered that it is a typical grant of location process. Mr. Klasnick added that if EverSource needed to do work on a pole they would have to come in before the Board to get permission. Mr. Klasnick continued, saying that if Comcast wanted to put a new box on a pole they would also have to come before the Board. Mr. Klasnik stated that Verizon Wireless is simply following the process.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that Dedham’s Board of Selectmen chooses a Public hearing in order to modify the abutters.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he would like to see EverSource and Verizon come in and square away their poles.

Mr. Butler moved to close the Public hearing; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, Abstained; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless’ request to install a Wireless Antenna on the existing pole on Needham Street; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, Abstained; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Peter Springer - 57 Circuit Rd.

Mr. Springer informed all that the Dedham Square crawl is happening this weekend.  Mr. Springer added that it will start at 6 PM at the Dedham community Theatre will involve all of Dedham Square. Mr. Springer stated that they will be raising money for two great charities; the John Thomas and Special Friend Fund and the other is Team with a Vision.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. MacDonald reminded all that there is a Public HSearing with MassDot, on February 7 at 
7 PM down in the lower conference room at Town Hall concerning the intersection of Bridge and Ames.  Mr. MacDonald stated that he and Mr. Keogh reached out to Jim Sullivan, the chair of precinct 2, and he sent that the notice to the entire precinct. Mr. MacDonald added that they also reached out to Fred Civian, the chair of Precinct 1, to make sure that all of Precinct 1 received a notice.

Ms. Baker informed all that the Finance Committee met last evening to have its warrant hearing for the one article that was proposed for the Special Town meeting that was regarding the Manor Fields. Ms. Baker stated that after some consideration and discussion, the Parks and Recreation Commissioners. Before the Finance Committee and informed them that chair, Mr. Maher, and the director, Mr. Stanley, are going to propose to the full Commission at their next meeting that the Special Town Meeting be canceled. Ms. Baker continued, saying that the Board of Selectmen have posted to meet on Monday, January 22 at 11:30 AM to have Mr. Stanley and other members of the Commission present to ask the Board to rescind the permission to hold the meeting. Ms. Baker informed all that the Town Charter required that there be two Public notice processes that make a Town Meeting a valid Town Meeting by law. Ms. Baker stated that one is the publication of the warrant, which happened a few weeks ago, the second is that we prepare a copy of the warrant to be posted in the seven districts. Ms. Baker continued, saying that we have two weeks before Town Meeting to take that action and we had not yet taken that action, therefore the opportunity existed to take the action, by both Boards, to cancel the meeting of February 5, 2018.  Ms. Baker informed all that if the action results in a cancellation, we will work together with Parks and Recreation, Town Counsel and the Town Clerk to prepare a letter to be mailed to Town Meeting members giving them an explanation as to why the meeting was canceled which would then serve as efficient action that the Town Clerk is obligated to put out to let Town Meeting members know. 

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that on January 31 there is a ”women in democracy” - Local Government 101 event happening at the Endicott Estate at 6:45 PM.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that this is a forum for residents to learn what elected and appointed Boards Dedham has and how to get involved.

Dr. Teehan informed all that Bobby Coughlin is having a comedy show this evening to benefit Cystic Fibrosis. Dr. Teehan stated that Bob Coughlin has served on the School Committee, the Board of Selectmen and also served as a State Representative.  Dr. Teehan added that Mr. Coughlin still does a lot for the residents of Dedham and thanked him for all he has done.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting will adjourned at 7:46 PM.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday March 1, 2018 at 7p.m. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate Record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on January 18, 2018, which minutes were approved on March 1, 2018.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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